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Stockholm, 28 March, 2002 
 

Changes in Adera’s Board of Directors 
 
Following the sale of Adera Kommunikation AB, the last remaining marketing 
communications business in the Group, Adera is now a dedicated IT and 
business development company. As a consequence of this, Rolf Jansson and 
Jean-Michel Deligny have today resigned from Adera’s board of directors. 
 
Rolf Jansson, the founder of Adera, will continue as working chairman of the 
board at Adera Kommunikation AB. 
 
Jean-Michel Deligny was elected as a board member in October, 2000, 
following Adera’s acquisition of the marketing communications company 
Nucleus Ltd, which was sold at the end of last year. 
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